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Meeting #705 

CAPISTRANO BAY DISTRICT 

AGENDA REPORT 

April 30, 2024 

 

New Business 

ITEM 10b 
 

 
Directors’ Terms Expiring in December 

 
The terms of Board members Will Wiersig and Brad Jenkins will end this coming December.  While 
both Directors are welcome to accept new four-year terms, their incumbency does not give them 
any higher status or standing over other candidates chosing to run.  All candidates compete on 
equal ground for the two open positions. 
 
Candidates must be property owners and must be on file with the Orange County Registrar of 
Voters (OC ROV) to vote with a Beach Road mailing address. 
 
Terms for Directors are four years with Board meetings once per month.  The current meeting 
schedule is the last Tuesday of each month. 
 
If there are only enough candidates to fill the two vacancies, then the positions are filled by an 
appointment process.  However, should there be more candidates than open seats, then there 
must be an election held to decide the winners. 
 
Elections for Directors are processed through the OC ROV and candidates must file with the ROV 
no later than the first week in August in order to get on the ballot.  This is the same ballot where 
we will all be voting for President of the United States – no special election and no special ballots. 
 
Beginning next month, the District will be mailing board vacancy notices to all property owners in 
preparation for the November election, and at that time will begin accepting nominations for 
candidates. 
 
 
 
 


